From the Office of the Minister Michelle O'Neill MLA

(Chief Executive's	Office
Date	19/2/1	5
Seen	by CX	The second second
FIFTE	Referred to)
ACX	Corp Comms	
GR	SPP	Bus Supp.
Dev_	F&R	H&ES
P&L	P&P	Other
Ref	5/11 56/2	Character Management Andrews Colored

Suzanne Wylie
Chief Executive
Belfast City Council
Chief Executive's Department

City Hall BT1 5GS Fairms an Kintra Fordèrin

Talmhaíochta agus Forbartha Tuaithe

Department of

www.dardni.gov.uk

Agriculture and

Rural Development

Room 438
Dundonald House
Upper Newtownards Road
Ballymiscaw
Belfast BT4 3SB

Telephone: 028 9052 4140

Email: private.office@dardni.gov.uk

SW/as COR/1008/2015 17 February 2015

Suzanne, a chara

Thank you for your letter dated 6 February 2015 regarding the Dogs (Licensing and Identification) Regulations 2012 and the statutory requirement for a dog owner's name and address to be inscribed on the dog's collar or on a plate or badge attached to it.

Paragraph 6 of the Dogs (Licensing and Identification) Regulations 2012 (the 2012 Regulations) requires that the keeper of a dog in respect of which a licence is required shall ensure that the dog wears a collar with the name and address of the keeper inscribed on it or on a plate or badge attached to it. This has been a legislative requirement since 1983 and was subject to a full public consultation in 2009 when the Dogs Amendment Bill was taken forward.

I am aware that my officials have had some enquiries seeking clarification on the dog collar name and address requirement. There also appears to be confusion over the additional requirement for a telephone number, following publication of an article in the Council's City Matters residents' magazine. DARD officials have communicated with Dog Warden Service officials and the Councils' Dog Advisory Group (NIDAG) requesting that the legislative requirement at Paragraph 6 of the 2012 Regulations is made clear across the Dog Warden Service. That is, for the name and address of the keeper only to be on the dog's collar or inscribed on a plate or badge attached to it.

I acknowledge your request in relation to this statutory requirement and I have asked my officials to consider including the dog collar name and address issue when they are reviewing the dog licensing fee with Councils. It is intended to undertake the dog licence fee review once the new Council structures have bedded in.

Is mise le meas

MICHELLE O'NEILL MLA Minister of Agriculture and Rural Development

Hickolo Deier

